
RCW 70.190.050  Community networks—Outcome evaluation.  (1) The 
Washington state institute for public policy shall conduct or contract 
for monitoring and tracking of the implementation of chapter 7, Laws 
of 1994 sp. sess. to determine whether these efforts result in a 
measurable reduction of violence. The institute shall also conduct or 
contract for an evaluation of the effectiveness of the community 
public health and safety networks in reducing the rate of at-risk 
youth through reducing risk factors and increasing protective factors. 
The evaluation plan shall result in statistically valid evaluation at 
both statewide and community levels.

(2) Starting five years after the initial grant to a community 
network, if the community network fails to meet the outcome standards 
and goals in any two consecutive years, the institute shall make 
recommendations to the legislature concerning whether the funds 
received by that community network should revert back to the 
originating agency. In making this determination, the institute shall 
consider the adequacy of the level of intervention relative to the 
risk factors in the community and any external events having a 
significant impact on risk factors or outcomes.

(3) The outcomes required under this chapter and social 
development standards and measures established by the department of 
health under RCW 43.70.555 shall be used in conducting the outcome 
evaluation of the community networks.  [1998 c 245 § 122; 1994 sp.s. c 
7 § 207.]

Finding—Intent—Severability—1994 sp.s. c 7: See notes following 
RCW 43.70.540.
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